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6. NAMING OF STORMWATER MANAGEMENT FACILITY AT 4235 MCKENNA 

CASEY DRIVE 

DÉNOMINATION DE L’INSTALLATION DE GESTION DES EAUX PLUVIALES 

AU 4235, PROMENADE MCKENNA CASEY 

 

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION  

That Council approve that the new Stormwater Management Facility, being 

constructed at 4235 McKenna Casey Drive, be named the “Gregory Casey 

Stormwater Management Facility”. 

 

RECOMMANDATION DU COMITÉ 

Que le Conseil approuve la dénomination « Installation de gestion des eaux 

pluviales Gregory-Casey » pour la nouvelle installation de gestion des eaux 

pluviales construite au 4235, promenade McKenna Casey. 

 
 

DOCUMENTATION / DOCUMENTATION 

1. Councillor Harder’s Report, dated 15 September 2015 (ACS2015-CMR-PLC-

0008). 

 

Rapport du Conseillère Harder, daté le 15 septembre 2015 (ACS2015-CMR-

PLC-0008). 
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Report to 

Rapport au: 

 

Planning Committee 

Comité de l'urbanisme 

22 September 2015 / 22 septembre 2015 

 

and Council  

et au Conseil 

14 October 2015 / 14 octobre 2015 

 

Submitted on September 15, 2015  

Soumis le 15 septembre 2015 

 

Submitted by 

Soumis par: 

Councillor / conseillère Jan Harder, Ward / Quartier 3  

 

Contact Person  

Personne ressource: 

Councillor / conseillère Jan Harder 

(613) 580-2473; jan.harder@ottawa.ca 

Ward: BARRHAVEN (3) File Number: ACS2015-CMR-PLC-0008 

SUBJECT: NAMING OF STORMWATER MANAGEMENT FACILITY AT 4235 

MCKENNA CASEY DRIVE 

OBJET: DÉNOMINATION DE L’INSTALLATION DE GESTION DES EAUX 

PLUVIALES AU 4235, PROMENADE MCKENNA CASEY 

REPORT RECOMMENDATIONS 

That Planning Committee recommend that Council approve that the new 

Stormwater Management Facility, being constructed at 4235 McKenna Casey 

Drive, be named the “Gregory Casey Stormwater Management Facility”. 

mailto:jan.harder@ottawa.ca
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RECOMMANDATIONS DU RAPPORT 

Que le Comité de l’urbanisme recommande au Conseil d’approuver la 

dénomination « Installation de gestion des eaux pluviales Gregory-Casey » pour 

la nouvelle installation de gestion des eaux pluviales construite au 4235, 

promenade McKenna Casey. 

BACKGROUND 

On August 27, 2014, Ottawa City Council approved the acquisition of land located at 

4235 McKenna Casey Drive for the construction of a new Stormwater Management 

Facility to serve the South Nepean Urban Area, replacing the existing Foster 

Stormwater Management Facility.  Construction of this new Stormwater Management 

Facility began in July 2015 and is scheduled to be completed by late summer 2016. 

The land in question was purchased from Mr. and Mrs. Gerald and Terry Casey, who 

have asked that the new facility be named for their son, Gregory, who passed away in 

April 2008 at the age of 29.  The name Gregory Casey has been vetted through 

Emergency Services and does not pose any concerns with name duplication. 

As this naming proposal does not fit within the guidelines of the Commemorative 

Naming Policy, which specifically prohibits memorials but allows Council to assign a 

commemorative name by resolution notwithstanding the provisions of this policy, it is 

requested that Planning Committee recommend Council approve that the new 

Stormwater Management Facility, being constructed at 4235 McKenna Casey Drive, be 

named the “Gregory Casey Stormwater Management Facility. 

DISCUSSION 

The Planning and Growth Management Department and the Infrastructure Services 

Department support the recommendations outlined in this report. 

RURAL IMPLICATIONS 

There are no rural implications associated with this report. 

CONSULTATION 

This report was posted to the City’s website on 15 September 2015 as part of the 

Planning Committee Agenda for the 22 September 2015 meeting. This meeting was 

advertised in Le Droit and City-wide EMC community newspapers. 
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The proposed name was approved by Mr. and Mrs. Gerald and Terry Casey, and was 

vetted through Emergency Services, who had no concerns. 

COMMENTS BY THE WARD COUNCILLOR(S) 

Councillor Harder provided the following comment in support of the naming proposal: 

“The Casey property recently purchased by the City for purposes of building a new 

Stormwater management pond. The Casey family would like to honour their son who 

grew up here.  This application has the support of their Barrhaven neighbours and I 

trust all of you will as well.” 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE(S) COMMENTS 

This section is not applicable to this report. 

LEGAL IMPLICATIONS 

There are no legal impediments to the implementation of the recommendations in this 

report. 

The Commemorative Naming Policy, approved by City Council on July 24, 2002, 

outlines the criteria and process for commemoratively naming municipal streets, parks 

and facilities (or parts thereof). On February 13, 2013, during consideration of the Mid-

Term Governance Review Report, Council approved an amendment to the 

Commemorative Naming Policy such that “in memoriam” naming proposals be referred 

to the City programs designed for that purpose. These programs include the Memorial 

Tree Program, the Memorial Park Bench Program, the Roadside Memorials Program 

and the Adopt-a-Park/Adopt-a-Roadway Program.   

However, the Commemorative Naming Policy does provide the following exception: 

“In keeping with its powers set out in the Municipal Act, 2001, Council may assign a 

commemorative name by resolution, notwithstanding the provisions included in the 

Commemorative Naming Policy.” 

RISK MANAGEMENT IMPLICATIONS 

There are no known risk implications associated with the report recommendation. 
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ASSET MANAGEMENT IMPLICATIONS 

There are no asset management implications associated with this report. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

Any costs associated with the proposal will be funded from within the project budget.  

ACCESSIBILITY IMPACTS 

There are no accessibility impacts associated with this report. 

TERM OF COUNCIL PRIORITIES 

The report recommendation has no direct impact on the 2014-2018 Term of Council 

Priorities. 

DISPOSITION 

Staff will implement Council’s decision(s), as directed. 
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